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August 10, 2023

Office of Archaeology & Historic Preservation
History Colorado Center
1200 Broadway
Denver, CO 80203

Re: Foidel Creek Mine (Permit No. C-1982-056)
Minor Revision No. 323 (MR- 323)
2023 Exploration Coreholes

Dear Sir or Madam:

The Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety hereby issues notice, that on August 9, 2023 an 
application to revise coal mining operations at the Foidel Creek Mine was received from Twentymile 
Coal, LLC and considered complete for the purposes of filing.  The ten day review and comment 
period provided for in the Act and the Regulations initiates from this date of filing.

7 additional corehole locations to explore coal thickness

The underground coal mining operation is on land located approximately 23 miles Southwest of 
Steamboat Springs, Colorado.  The permit area is further described as follows:

In portions of Sections 7, 8, 9, T4N, R86W; Sections 32 and 33, T6N, R86W; Sections 23, 24, 25, 
26, 27, 34, 35 and 36 in T5N, R87W; and all of T5N, R86W with the exception of Sections 34, 35, 
and 36. 

The above-mentioned tracts of land are shown on the following USGS 7.5 minute Quadrangle 
map(s): Mount Harris, Milner, Cow Creek, Dunckley, Rattlesnake Butte, Oak Creek.

A copy of the revision application is available for review at the Division office.  For additional 
information or to provide written comments, contact the Division of Reclamation, Mining and 
Safety, Room 215, 1313 Sherman Street, Denver, Colorado 80203, (303) 866-3567.  The Division 
will issue a decision on the revision on or before August 19, 2023.



 

 

Sincerely, 
 

 
 
 
 
Hunter C. Ridley 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
Hunter.ridley@state.co.us 
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